
 

Warwick District’s Climate Emergency Action Programme 

All-party Statement   

Together, we believe that the time has now come to take practical action to 

deal with the Climate Emergency.  Warwick District Council's Officers and a 

cross-party group of Councillors have developed a plan 'The Climate 

Emergency Action Programme' that advocates strong local leadership and 

significant investment to change our future for the better.   

This Plan will enable the Council to be carbon neutral by 2025 and help the 

district to also be carbon neutral by 2030, plus make necessary local 

preparations for climate disasters such as flooding. Investment today will 

help our communities ‘face the future’ with confidence. 

Councillors believe that the fairest way to raise the money locally is through 

our Council tax.  We will therefore be considering at the Council meeting on 

26 February, asking residents for an increase of £1 per week (for a Band D 

property) at a Referendum to be held on 7 May; this would put £3m per year 

into a ‘ring-fenced’ Climate Action Fund.   

Last summer, your Councillors put aside political differences and came 

together to unanimously declare a Climate Emergency.  A far-reaching plan 

has since been developed to reduce the Council’s carbon emissions to zero 

and lead further climate change efforts across the district.   

The Climate Emergency Action Programme is a positive programme that over 

the next decade will bring social, environmental and economic benefits to all 

our residents and businesses.   

Warwick District Council is well placed to do this work, being strongly rooted 

in the local community with many of the practical skills and local contacts 

necessary to lead in implementing this ambitious plan, which will: 

1. Create major benefits for local residents, such as reduced congestion 

and improved air quality; enhanced biodiversity; and more energy 

efficient homes and public buildings. 

2. Partner, advise and encourage businesses and other organisations to 

take the necessary steps to meet the challenges of climate change. 

 

3. Enable the Council to be carbon-neutral by 2025. 

 

This statement is agreed by the group leaders of all the political parties on 

Warwick District Council 

Cllr Alan Boad Cllr Geraldine Cullinan Cllr Ian Davison Cllr Andrew Day Cllr Tony Heath 

Liberal Democrat Labour Green Conservative Whitnash 

Residents 



 

 

Notes: 

https://estates8.warwickdc.gov.uk/cmis/MeetingDates/tabid/149/ctl/ViewMeetin

gPublic/mid/637/Meeting/3957/Committee/29/Default.aspx  

Warwick District Climate Emergency Action Programme: recommendations 2.1 

and 2.2 give the main aims. The appendices contain detailed information on 

implementation. 

The General Fund Budget and Council Tax Report - Recommendation 2.9 

proposes the budget increase that will require a referendum.  Section 3.3 

explains why current funds are insufficient.  

Proposal 

The Council proposes to establish an annual £3 million hypothecated Climate 

Action Fund, created through a progressive increase in Council tax, which 

would see a Band D household contributing an additional £1 per week.  

Band Per Annum 10 months 12 months 

 £ £ £ 

A 34.67 3.47 2.89 

B 40.44 4.04 3.37 

C 46.22 4.62 3.85 

D 52.00 5.20 4.33 

E 63.56 6.36 5.30 

F 75.11 7.51 6.26 

G 86.67 8.67 7.22 

H 104.00 10.40 8.67 

Those on a low income may qualify for a reduction under the Council’s Council 

Tax Reduction Scheme. 

 

Key dates: 

12 February Executive First decision on these 
proposals 

26 February Council Final Council decision 
7 May Referendum Residents’ decision 
  Announcement of outcome 

 


